
   Arborfield Regular SCC Meeting  

    May 17, 2022 

Present Mr. Smoke, Natassia, Julie, Melissa  and Chelsea 

Meeting called to order at 12:26 

Minutes from April meeting were read a head of time, as Mavis was not present Juie 
took the minutes.  There was no errors or emissions noted, Natassia made the 
motion to mve the minutes and Julie second it.   

Julie gave financial report balance as of April 30 is $892.35.  The $2 statement print 
charge will occur every month, so Julie mentioned we could discuss this as an SCC to 
see if allowing online access to the account could happen. 

SRC Report- Jayden was present and said they did and are doing spirit days in May, 
they did Wild West Day, and on May 26, having the theme Sports day.  After todays 
assembly the highschool students will be doing capture the flag, and elementary 
students will be doing kick ball.  June first they are hosting a banana split day for 
school Bring Your Own Banana.  If students do not bring banana, they will have 
extras, no cost to students for this food day.  On June 13, there will be a barbeque for 
students and parents(caregivers) along with help from the SCC.  More plans for 
activities for the month of June.  Financial for SRC not exact number but thought 
around $5000. 

Principal Report- We currently have 75 Students 49 in elementary and 26 in 
Highschool, we gained one highschool student since our April meeting. There are a 
few field trips planned for students, Mrs. Schmidt took her PAA class to the 
greenhouse in Nipawin this covered a portion of her horticultural in her curriculum.  
On May 27, the elementary students will goto Bjorkdale for track n filed, spectators 
welcomed.  May 30, elementary students are going to Melfort to the wave pool and 
going bowling.  Due to changes in the amount of supervision needed per child, we 
need parent volunteers which we have seven signed up.  On June 10, the highschool 
students will be going to Nipawin to go Bowling and goto the new sports simulator 
that has recently opened.  The grades 4-8 will be going to Fort Carlton and Batoche 
in June plans are still being finalized.  Normally it is grades 3-6 that go but due to 
Covid the grades 7/8 missed out so they will instead of the grade 3.  Right now it is 
junior track and field, Tisdale meet was cancelled but one coming up in Melfort.  
NESSAC is already on Wednesday May 18 and we have one student possibly going to 
that.  The monthly assembly was hosted by Mme Holdstock class 4/5/6, they did a 
great job.  There was a full audience of parents and community members.  Patrick 
was wondering if we wanted a SCC Rep speak at grad, would we like to do 
something for the kindergarten graduates, possibly T-shirts.  Also Diane Holdstock 
retirement, and plans for cake and gift.  Possibly look into someone local to do cake.   

Other Business- The teachers like the idea of planters to do garden with the students, 
but will need volunteers to take care of it during the summer months.  The BBQ is 



being planned and paid for by the SRC so it is for students and parents(caregivers) 
only  If the SCC would like to we can do a welcome back BBQ in the fall, and have it 
for the community also. 

Next Meeting will be June 14 at 12:20 pm, Meeting adjourned at 12:46 pm 

 


